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The Churches of Berriew St Beunoõs, St Johnõs, Fron and 

Pantyffridd in the Parish of the Pool Mission Area  
 

Vicar:  Ven. Dr Peter J Pike               01686 640223  

Curate: Revd Esther Yates    01686 625559  

Reader: Mr Peter Watkin    01686 640640  

Vicarõs Warden: Mr Jim Maxwell    01686 640840  

Peopleõs Warden: Mrs Iris Tombs  01686 6 40400  
 

Services in St Beunoõs, Berriew 
 

Sunday 6 th . May  Sixth Sunday of Easter: Rogation Sunday  

10.00am   All -age Communion 

 

Thursday 10 th . May  Ascension Day  

10.30am  Holy Communion for Ascension Day  

 

Sunday 13 th . May    Seventh Sunday of Easter  

10.00am  Sung Eucharist (followed by Bacon Butties for Christian Aid))  

3.00pm Evening Prayer  

 

Sunday 20 th . May      The Feast of Pentecost  

10.00am All -age Worship  

3.00pm Confirmation in St Asaph Cathedral (with Louise and Millie -Grace from Fron)  

 

Wednesday 23 rd . May  

7.00pm  Archdeaconõs Visitation in St Beunoõs, Berriew 

All very welcome ð my last one! 
 

Sunday 27 th . May      Trinity Sunday  

10.00am  Sung Eucharist  

3.00pm Compline 

 
 

Services in St Johnõs, Fron 
 

Sunday 13 th . May     9.00am Holy Communion 

Sunday 27 th . May    9.00am All -age Communion 

 

Services in Pantyffridd  
 

Sunday 6 th . May   3.00pm Holy Communion 

Sunday 20 th . May   3.00pm  Evening Prayer  

 

 



Wednesdays at 10.30am  We continue to offer 10.30am Morning Prayer in the Old School.  

On the third Wednesday of each month we celebrate the Eucharist together in St Beunoõs. 

On the fourth Wednesday of each month our Parish Prayers are offered in the context of 

the Mothersõ Union meeting at 2.00pm  All welcome! 
 

Choir Practices:  Wednesdays at 6.00pm ð in the Old School  

New singers in particular are warmly welcome!  
 

Bellringers Practices:   Wednesdays at 7.30pm ð in St Beunoõs 

New ringers in particular are warmly welcome!  

 
Thank you for continuing to donate to our Food Bank box, the contents of which are 
regularly taken to the Welshpool Food Bank. There is still a pressing need for this pro vision.  
 

 

Berriew Parish Church Side Person Rota for May 
 

10am Service:   Annette Bright and Loriana Trebbie 

 

Berriew Parish Church Cleaning Rota for May 
 

Mrs. Ann Yewdall and Mrs. Betty Senior 

 

 

St Johnôs Church. Fron   
120+ Club 
April 2018 Winners are:- 
 

First prize £10.00  No 14  Lynette Glover Aberdare   
Second Prize £10.00  No 18  Rev Esther Yates Newtown      
Third Prize £5.00    No 68  Sue Rees  Refail  
 

Thank you to everyone who supported our 120+ Club this last 12 months . We will be starting again in May 
so thank you to those who have already joined and if any one would like to join us to support Fron Church 
we would be delighted to welcome you! 
Thank you! 
 

Helen B 
 

 

The Young Folks of St Beunoôs 
Little saints: 

It was good to welcome over 20 young folks to our Easter Capers on Good Friday. Easter ï at the centre of 

our Christian faith ï is a time of jubilation ad great joy ï and there was plenty of that. The young folks heard 

about the last days of Jesus life ï and were helped to understand - at their level ï how his death brought us 

forgiveness and the promise of life everlasting. 

There were plenty crafts ï goodies to eat and drink ï and some time spent in church. It all came to an end 

with an Easter egg hunt ï always the highlight at Capers. 

If you were there ï or if you missed it ï we hope you will join us at our next meeting on Saturday 19th May 

ï in the Old School ï 10.00-12.15pm At this we shall be exploring story-telling ï the Jesus style ï ie What 

is a parable!   

We hope to welcome both past ï present - and new members ï Come along! 

St Beunoôs Choir and Organists/pianists 
 



The choir enjoyed the Easter festival ï having the opportunity to add to worship with some anthems that had 

been practised over some weeks before.  It had been a challenge but in the end ï they did well!! We thank 

those who have shown their appreciation and given us encouragement and praise. 

If you would like to join our number we shall welcome you at our practices on Wednesdays in the Old 

School ï 6.00-7.15pm ï andééé.. a welcome cup of tea at the end when we enjoy some chat and catch 

up. If you enjoy singing ï come and add to our praise. 

We would welcome anyone simply to come and sing with us a practice and become more familiar with the 

hymns we use in church ï drop in at any time! 
 

And - We are still hoping we can find some folks who are able to play piano/ keyboard/organ.  They will join 

our small team of players who play for services  - and/or help at practices. 
 

Contact The Vicar, Esther, or our secretary Angela[624357] ï for any further information on any of the 

above. We want to keep our music lively and alive! Can you help? 

 

 

Refail Presbyterian Chapel 
 

Minister Rev. Dr. D. Stirling 

Services every Sunday at 10am. unless otherwise stated. 

 

April     29th      Joint service in St. Beuno's Church, Berriew. 

May        6th      Joint Communion at Abermule 10.30am. 

             13th      Mr. T. Jobling 

             20th      Miss. J. Turner 

             27th      Mr. D. Burnside 

June        1st      Joint Communion Bettws 10.30am. 

 

Coffee is served in the assembly room after the service the 4th Sunday in the month. 

 Bridge Club every Friday at 7.30pm. 

Knitting Club -  Contact Jennie 01686 941813. 

The assembly rooms are available for hire. Contact Mrs. Hall: 01686 668085 

 

 

Pentre Llifior Wesleyan Methodist Chapel 
 

Minister: Rev. Bob Thomas, NEWTOWN (01686 625690) 

Services: 2.30pm Sundays. 
 

May      6th     All ï Age Cell Group 

            13th    Rev. Bill Rowell, Holy Communion Service. 

            20th    All ï Age Cell Group 

            20th    Dedication of Easter Offering, Newtown 6pm. 

            27th    Terry Jobling 

 

All are WELCOME  to attend services and/or to visit this gem of a listed Methodist Heritage Site. From 

April ï September inclusive, the chapel is OPEN  on Wednesdays and Thursdays (2.00-4.30pm) for visitors, 

be they individuals or small groups ï refreshments are always available. Talks about it's fascinating history 

can be arranged on other days (mornings and afternoons) ï please contact Andrew Mathieson (tel: 01938 

555376). 

 The 'Preachers' stable opposite is also OPEN for BACON BUDDIES on Saturday 12th May (10am ï noon) 

and also acts as a TEA SHOP STOP on Wednesdays and Thursdays (as above) for members of the local 

community for a chat and refreshments ï for more details contact Anthea on (01686 651079). 

                                                                                                                                           Andrew Mathieson 



Berriew Mothersõ Union. 
 

On 28 th  of March the Lady Day Service was held in the Church    conducted by Archdeacon 

Peter Pike. Afterwards everyone was served coffee and biscuits  in The Old School.  

We look forward to our next meeting when the speaker will be George Bearwood. This 

meeting is on Wednesday 25 th  April  in The Old School commencing at 2p.m.  

On Wednesday 30 th  May the speaker is Helen Saxon -Jones. 

We all look forward to the summer outing to a surprise destination  on June 27 th . 

We welcome everyone to join us at these meeting s. 

Ann Dixon 

 

 
Thank you. 
 

I wish to extend a big thank you to all who sent me get well cards, gifts of plants and flowers and for the best 

wishes and enquiries on my health following my hospitalisation and recovery from my recent ill health. 

I am feeling better and continuing to improve. 

Sylvia Jones.  
 

 

Welshpool Community Transport ï which includes Berriew. 
 

We have room on the taxi card scheme for new participants. 

If you need transport by car to hospital or doctor appointments, visiting relatives or shopping. 

For more information ring ROGER BROOK 01938 580459. 

 

 

 

Berriew Knitting Club.  
 

We meet informally where we help each other with knitting and crochet projects. We also support various 

charities. 

 If you have never knitted or purled a row before or held a crochet hook and would like to learn, or if you are 

an experienced knitter and would like to help others learn, or need help with a pattern or just want to knit 

and chat please come along and join our friendly group. 

On-going projects include knitting mice for the Children's ward at Birmingham hospital and teddy bears for 

Berriew Church. All patterns available from the club. 

Thank you to everyone who has donated wool for these projects and for the knitted squares. We are currently 

knitting pairs of 5 inch squares for a neo natal unit. 

 Next meeting contact Jennie 01686 941813. 

Email: Jennifer_campbell2016@hotmail.com. 

                                                                                                                                  Jennie Campbell 

 

 

Note from the Treasurer 
 

 The committee are very grateful for all donations and we hope to use them efficiently and economically to 

keep up the news service to Berriew. We would like to thank Mrs. Powell, Mr. Rogers and an anonymous 

donor for their donations. 

At the time of going to press the amount raised on the day at the Newsletter Fundraiser was £1104.68. (Full 

details of figures will be reported in the June Newsletter). 

Mrs. P. Hall Treasurer.



Berriew W.I. April Meeting.  
 

Everyone was pleased to welcome back our President Sue who had joined us for the evening.  

We all assembled at The Old Bell Museum in Montgomery for our April Meeting. 

Unfortunately it was a chilly evening so a few opted to explore the Museum instead of the 

guided histo rical walk around Montgomery. The walk was led by Dr. John Welton who has an 

extensive knowledge of the history of Montgomery and together with his wife Dr. Ann 

Welton has written a very interesting book about ôMontgomeryõ. Everyone enjoyed the walk 

and especially the many anecdotes that John could recount. He was warmly thanked by Sue. 

Many of the group promised themselves another trip to The Old Bell to explore it further.  

Everyone then made their way to the Dragon where we all enjoyed a splendid meal to round 

off the evening.  

Mary has walks planned in April to Llandyssil, Montgomery Castle and beyond, and Gregynog.  

Anyone can  keep fit and join the group - ring Mary for details (650228)  

We return to the Bowling Club on Wednesday 2 nd May when the speaker is fellow member Jan 

Lawrence who will demonstrate her wonderful flower arranging skills. The meeting 

commences at 7p.m. 

On June 6 th  we visit the Leighton Stud Farm and this will be followed by an optional meal.  

Everyone is most welcome to join our group as a visitor or member.  

Ann Dixon 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Berriew Community and Youth Centre 

A.G.M.  

Tuesday 5th June 

7.30pm at The Community Centre, Berriew. 

All welcome. 

BERRIEW NEWSLETTER  

A.G.M.  

MONDAY 14 th MAY  

7pm IN THE OLD SCHOOL  

ALL WELCOME  



RHIW VALLEY LIGHT RAILWAY 
FIRST OPEN WEEKEND OF 2018 

 
The 15ò gauge steam railway at Manafon is open from 10.30am until 
4.30pm on the following weekends: 
 

¶ 5/6 May 

¶ 2/3 June 

¶ 7/8 July 

¶ 4/5 August 

¶ 1/2 September 

¶ 6/7 October 
 

Come and enjoy 2 miles of steam railway in a glorious riverside 
setting 

Tea, coffee and home made cakes 
Ride as many times as you like 

 
Free parking 
Adults - £6 Children and Pensioners - £4 
Family (2 adults, 4 children) - £20 Children under 3 ï free 
 

RHIW VALLEY LIGHT RAILWAY 

LOWER HOUSE FARM 

MANAFON 

SY21 8BJ 

For more details, see the website - www.rvlr.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

GARDEN OPEN 

AT VAYNOR PARK  

SUNDAY JUNE10th 

2 ï 6pm. 

TEAS & PLANT STALL  

IN AID OF MARIE CURIE  



 



 



 




